
 

Changes to the Affordable Care Act May Be Coming

By Marc S. Wise

Congressional Republicans have been working on changes to the Affordable Care
Act (“ACA”). On May 4, 2017, the House of Representatives passed the
American Health Care Act of 2017 (AHCA). On June 22, 2017, the Senate
released a “discussion draft” of the Better Care Reconciliation Act of 2017. Due to
the lack of consensus, the Senate is looking bring up its version of changes to the
ACA for a vote after the July 4th holiday.

Looking at the provisions of the House and Senate bills, the common provisions
as of June 23, 2017 include:

Repealing of all ACA taxes except for the 40% Cadillac excise tax;
Elimination of the employer “pay or play” penalty tax for the failure to offer
affordable coverage;
Elimination of the 30 hour full-time employee rule;
Elimination of the individual health care mandate and associated tax
penalty;
Substantially increasing the contribution limits to health savings accounts,
Phasing out the Medicaid expansion instituted under the ACA.
Providing tax credits to individuals who purchase individual insurance.
Neither version fully repeals the ACA.

If the Senate Republicans can pass a version of its Better Care Reconciliation Act
of 2017, the Senate and the House versions will then go to a conference
committee to come up with common provisions of a new law. If they can come to
an agreement on the language, expect a vote in the House and Senate before
year-end on a new health care law.

Due to the lack of consensus among the Senate Republicans, expect changes to
the current proposal before it can pass.

Stay tuned.
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